Week of November 14, 1999


Questions, Questions, Questions


Willie Chance

People are full of questions.  Some you can answer and others you cannot.  For instance, answer me this.  Why do we call it ‘cargo’ when we send things by ship and a ‘shipment’ when we send things by car?  Also, why do we ‘drive’ on parkways and ‘park’ on driveways?  Some things are imponderable!

Thankfully not all questions are such.  We have gotten requests about insects inside and outside.  Maybe these answers will help you, as they did the callers.

Wasps, hornets and yellow jackets leave their nests in the fall.  Most of the family dies off leaving only fertilized females.  These look for a warm spot to spend the winter.  Sometimes this may be our home.

These insects are called social insects because they live in groups, build nests and raise young.  This is why we get stung when we approach their nests.  They are protecting their babies.  They are especially aggressive in the fall.  After the first frost though, when the rest of the colony has died, the fertilized females become less hostile.  The cold makes them sluggish and they will probably not even sting.  If found inside, they should be easy to deal with.  Dr. Beverly Sparks, University of Georgia entomologist, suggests sucking them up with a vacuum or spraying them with an insecticide containing a pyrethroid.  One of the quick knockdown sprays should work well.

Another insect invader is not a real pest, just an annoyance.  Lady bugs are also looking for a winter home.  Try not to kill them.  They eat many harmful insects.  Just sweep them up and release them outside.  You can also use a vacuum.

Not all unwelcome guests are insects.  Some may be other arthropods.  Arthropods (meaning “jointed foot”) include many hard-shell, multi-legged, creepy crawlies besides insects.  One of these is the millipede.

You can tell millipedes are not insects.  They have too many legs.  All true insects have six legs.  Millipedes have four per body segment and they have lots of body segments.  They are also called “million legs” - though they don’t have that many.  Millipedes are long, worm-like, slow moving and curl up when disturbed.  They eat decaying organic matter (leaves, etc.) and will not harm anything.  They are an annoyance though when they get in a house.

If you must kill them, spray or dust Sevin in a six-foot wide band around the house, or pull mulch back from the house and treat this area.  The idea is to kill enough of them to lessen the numbers getting inside.

Other pests entering the house can be slowed down by using a perimeter spray around the house.  Like for millipedes, treat a band around the house six foot wide and a few feet up on the house.  Spray Demon, Diazinon or others.  This will help keep out roaches, spiders and other pests.

Of course, the best way to keep pests out is to close the door on them.  Seal cracks with caulking, weatherstrip around doors and windows and fix broken screens.  There is no way to keep pests out of houses with holes in them.

As cool weather arrives enjoy the change of seasons, but don’t let pests make your house their winter resort.  For help with these or other fall and winter home and garden chores, contact your friends at the University of Georgia Extension Service.  We can be reached at www.griffin.peachnet.edu/ga/houston or call us at 542-2020.

